Congleton Cycling Campaign - Minutes of Meeting 22 September 2010

Meeting held at Beartown Tap, Congleton

Attending:  Peter Hall (PH), Ian Wilson (IW),  Alex Scaresbrook (AS), 

Heather Pearce (HP)

Apologies: Dot Wilson (DW), Val Scaresbrook (VS) Margaret Horner (MH)
Minutes:  No minutes from previous meeting available.

Chairman's Report

Went to Cheshire East (CE) meeting last night. Commented on the state of the roads for cyclists. Roads are quite bad in places with many potholes and corrugations. However we should compliment CE on the resurfacing of the road by the Clonta Opera. PH says "Connect2" has some money left and could possibly use some of this for resurfacing work?

At the next Cycling Forum Meeting Geoff Beadle is trying to get organisations to work together and organise social rides and other events.  We need to think of ways to get more people participating in social cycling events. HP suggested a "Cycling Safari" bike orienteering type of events.

The rides available so far are the Cycling clubs Thursday club rides, their 3rd Saturday of the month Saturday morning rides and the Campaigns monthly Farmers market ride.

HP suggests possible meetings and rides at country parks and also suggests asking people to express an interest in what sort of rides they would like to participate in. We could do this through advertising a public meeting, getting in touch with Mountain biking organisations etc.

Next Meeting:  AGM Wednesday 17 November at 8.00 at The Beartown Tap

Agenda

Election of officers - Chair, Treasurer, Secretary, Publicity Officer, Website manager, Membership Secretary. Please submit any nominations before the day.
Rides calendar for 2011
Proposed 'Open Meeting' for early 2011 to try and get more new blood into the Campaign.
Cheshire East Cycling Campaign.
